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All Chamber members and potential Chamber members 
are  invited to join this fun group of business owners, 
managers, and citizens who want to strengthen our 

business community by building relationships
and working together.

Bring your business card to drop in the box
for a chance to win a fun prize!

Sheridan Chamber
of Commerce
Continental
Breakfast
8-9:15 am
Friday, June 3
Monroe Event Center
121 SW Monroe •Sheridan

Breakfast sponsored by

Monroe Event Center
Susan Chamberlain, Manager

121 SW Monroe St • Sheridan • 971-599-1594

SHERIDAN

Fendall Hall Community
Meeting Planned June 4
Fendall School Community Cen-
ter members will meet at 4 p.m. 
on Saturday, June 4, at Fendall 
Hall, 37515 Tindle Creek Road. 
The hall's address was listed in-
correctly in The Bulletin Board's 
May 25 Community Calendar. 
The Bulletin Board regrets the 
error.

Moving Sale
Prairie Blossom Prints Liquidation
9 a.m.-2 p.m.
Friday, June 3 and
Saturday, June 4
1581 W. Main Street
Sheridan
Corner of W. Main and Rock Creek Rd.

American Legion, Veterans of Foreign War, and the Grand Ronde Honor 
Guard joined forces on Memorial Day to honor all of the U.S. Military 
personnel who died while serving in the United States Armed Forces. 
Pictured above, Kim Johnson, American Legion Auxiliary President, Rod 
Moore, Legion Post 75 First Vice Commander, (both members of the 
Post 75 Legion Riders) Ken  Rober, VFW Second Vice Commander, Vic-
ki Rober, VFW Auxiliary President, and Louie Rober, VFW Commander. 
Pictured top right, Jesse Robertson Jr. is a Grand Ronde Honor Guard 
representative. Shown lower right is a well-decorated grave site for 
Dorothy and Clifford Burke. (Photos taken at Buck Hollow Cemetery.)

Above, Carl Gass and Melanie 
Gass, (who, with a smile, intro-
duced herself as Carl's favorite 
daughter-in-law) visited the grave 
site of Carl's late wife, Carol.

Sheridan Revitalization
Movement to Meet
The Sheridan Revitalization Move-
ment's monthly meeting will be-
gin at 6 p.m. on Thursday, June 2, 
at the Monroe Event Center.



Weekly Specials

COYOTE JOE’S142 NW Main
Willamina

503-876-3003

Weekly Specials

      4-8:00pm Fri. & Sat.
   Prime Rib

 $1895

COYOTE JOE’S142 NW Main
Willamina 503-876-3003

Reg. Cut

Large Cut $2195

4-8:00pm Fri. & Sat.

Salmon Fettuccine
$1695

503-687-3000 • bulletinwestvalley@gmail.com • 136 E. Main, Sheridan
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Eggs for Sale 

Services

Storage ShedsPhysical Therapy

Items for Sale

Items for Sale

Items for Sale

Employment

Fresh eggs for sale, $3.50 per 
dozen. 503-583-5582. (c)

Bridge Street Physical Therapy:
If you need physical therapy 
and you have an insurance we 
can’t  take, we can evaluate and 
treat you for $40 per treatment. 
Please inquire for details, 503-
843-7617. (c)

For sale: one set of moose ant-
lers, 38" span, $1800; one set 
of  elk antlers, 8 point, $500. No 
heads. Text only, 503-560-2199.

New with tags Tignanello gen-
uine leather, small, black, hand-
bag with radio frequency identi-
fication protection in the credit 
card slots. Price tag on purse, 
$109, asking $40. 503-474-7991.

The new Riverside Cafe, 128 S. 
Bridge St. in Sheridan, is now hir-
ing for all positions. Applications 
are available at Hofenbredl Real-
ty’s office in Willamina. Call Barb 
Hofenbredl, 503-910-9261, to 
make other arrangements to pick 
up an application. (c)

Marzipan Dreams, Orange Coco-
nut Creme, and Sweet Vanilla Fig 
glazed body souffles by philoso-
phy. These lightweight formulas 
helps moisturize skin and are in-
fused with oils. Light and perfect 
for summer, leaves skin super 
soft. 8 fl oz., $10 each. 503-474-
7991. (c)

Josie Maran Whipped Argan Oil, 
ultra-hydrating body butter, large 
19 fl. oz. size. This velvety, light-
weight and hydrating body butter 
is whipped to perfection to revi-
talize skin and restore softness, 
$15. 503-474-7991.

Luminara real flame-effect can-
dles can set a soft mood on your 
porch, patio, deck, living room or 
bath with realistic-flame candles. 
New in box, various heights avail-
able, $10 each. 503-474-7991.

Go Bible Traveler - digital audio 
King James version narrated by 
Alexander Scourby. and chapter. 
Earphones included. New in pack-
age, $20. 503-474-7991.

300 lbs. of cookbooks in exchange 
for a microwaving fruit cookbook. 
Maybe just to a good home. Reply 
to alotofcookbooks@yahoo.com

Estate Sale 8 a.m-3 p.m., Friday, 
Saturday, Sunday, June 3, 4, 5, 
21301 SW Christenson Road in 
Sheridan. Garage and shop items. 
Some home furnishings.

Revolve 2.4  surge protector with 
four rotating outlets and 2 USB 
plug-ins. Brand new. Original price, 
$39.99. Asking $20. 503-474-7991.

Yamhill Early Learning
To Host Family Picnic
The Yamhill County Early Learn-
ing Hub will host a West Valley 
picnic from 4-7 p.m. on June 27 
at Sheridan City Park, 601 E Yam-
hill Street. 
The picnic will offer an oppor-
tunity to learn more about re-
sources that help support West 
Valley families. The picnic will in-
clude food, games, crafts, health 
screenings, prizes and a live per-
formance by Penny’s Puppets.
The picnic is open to all, but ac-
tivities are targeted for children 
ages 2-5.
For more information contact 
Tracy Porter at tporter@yamhill-
cco.org or call 503-376-7436.

Bookkeeper • Office Worker • Mill Workers • Delivery Truck Drivers

Bookkeeper • Office Worker • Mill Workers • Delivery Truck Drivers

• Benefits
• Competitive Pay
• Fun Work
   Environment

• Pacific Fir
   Lumber, Inc.
• Sheridan 
   Building Materials

Interested? Contact Katie in our office. 
503-843-4455 • katie.mwlinc@gmail.com

Local Sheridan Jobs

Adam Diesburg, DDS
DENTISTRY

1927 NE Baker Street, McMinnville 97128
www.macdentalcare.com

(503) 472-2222
FREE Whitening with

NEW PATIENT exam + cleaning

Storage Sheds for Rent:  West 
Valley Community Campus, Wil-
lamina: 10' x 12' - $75 month; 10' 
x 18' - $115 month.  First and last 
required.  Call 503-929-4037. (c)

Mobile Services: smaller size logs 
split, logs split to fire stove size.
Auto repair: brakes, ball joints, 
water pumps, etc. ASE certified 
mechanic. 503-415-0316. (8)

Estate Sale

A big thank you to Joel Boyce for 
his hard work and dedication to 
cleaning and repairing the Ma-
sonic Cemetery. Joel worked 
many, many hours to make it 
beautiful again. You are appre-
ciated. -- Margie Gutbrod

Warm Fuzzies

SEASONAL JOB OPENINGS
Sheridan Packinghouse
Multiple positions beginning in June. 

Seasonal Driving positions
Available July - mid-November

Full Time (min. 40 hours per week)
Part Time (10-30 hours per week)

Local. Home every night. Will train. Must have CDL.
Starting pay is $20-$22 per hour DOE.

Apply online at www.hbfberries.com 
Or call 971-237-1235



WEST VALLEY KIWANIS
ANNUAL FISHING DERBY

Fishing•Prizes•Food•Fun
Ted Mayfield Annual Fishing Derby

for all kids Ages 1-18

Saturday•June 4•7-11am
Hampton Pond•Willamina

• No fishing license required because the derby falls on  
 the same weekend as Oregon’s free fishing weekend.
• Kids will be divided into three age groups with prizes
 for largest catch in each group.
• T-shirts, gift bags, hot dogs, and drinks provided.
• Measuring is set for 9-11am.
• Winners will be notified by phone if not present.

Hofenbredl
        RealtyLLC

322 Main Street • Willamina, OR 97396
Office: 503-876-9004 • Fax:503-876-9115

Barbara Hofenbredl
Principal Broker/Owner

Cell: 503-910-9261
barbhofenbredl@yahoo.com

Sarha Bacon
Real Estate Broker

Cell: 971-237-7661
sarha.bacon695@gmail.com

Beautiful area to build your dream home. Perrydale 
water, two wells, seasonal creek, shop is around 
50x36, manufactured home no value, no value on 
old barn, some fencing for animals. Could plant 
filberts, grapes or Christmas trees, etc. Apple trees, 
oak trees and some fir trees on property. Sheridan.

1950's Ranch style 3 bedroom 2 bath home with 
arched hallways on a large fenced corner lot. Double 
car garage with additional storage space/work shop 
area. Spacious living room with gas fireplace. Formal 
dining room, kitchen has granite counter tops, large 
laundry room. Back patio and plenty of space to make 
this hidden gem your own. McMinnville $475,000. 

PENDINGPENDING

NEW LISTINGNEW LISTING

Custom
Rototilling

$75/Hour
Zeek • 503-583-5582

3D Auto Sales
Auto Body and Paint

Cars • Trucks • Other
Free Estimates • Collision Repair

Auto Glass • Re-restoration Projects
DB Rental

Renting: Tractor with Implements,
Ditch Witch-Walk Behind, Stock Trailer

812 W Main St. • Sheridan
(503) 843-2023

DA2753

Salt Creek Bridge
Replacement Underway
The Oregon Department of Trans-
portation (ODOT) began the Salt 
Creek bridge replacement proj-
ect on May 31. As a result, driv-
ers should expect OR 153 to be 
closed to the north and south of 
the bridge as crews work to re-
place the more than 70-year-old 
bridge.
While OR 153 is closed, drivers 
can use OR 99W and OR18 as 
detours.
Visit tripcheck.com for the most 
up-to-date information on road 
traffic and its impacts.

RUFF LIFE, LLC
503-879-5003

29795 Salmon River Hwy 18 · Grand Ronde
rufflifekennels.com

    ·Boarding 
·Affordable 

Rates
·Comfort for
your pet

Monday-Saturday
8 a.m.-5:30p.m.

Sundays by
appointment

·Doggie
   Daycare 

County Hazardous Waste
Collection Event June 4
A Yamhill County household haz-
ardous waste collection event is 
scheduled 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. on 
Saturday, June 4, at Newberg’s 
waste management transfer sta-
tion, 2904 Wynooski Street. Res-
idential household hazardous 
waste only will be accepted.
Registration for Yamhill County 
events is required. Registration 
opened four weeks before the 
event date at www.co.yamhill.
or.us/YCSW. A limited number of 
spots are available.
Items to be accepted include 
household cleaners, detergents, 
greases, auto fluids, old gasoline 
and diesel, pesticides, herbi-
cides, fungicides, paint, house-
hold batteries, car batteries, flu-
orescent light bulbs and tubes, 
aerosol cans, items labeled as 
poisonous, flammable, reactive, 
hazardous, toxic, corrosive, dan-
gerous, etc.
The following will not be accept-
ed: empty containers, asbestos, 
ammunition, explosives, tires, 
propane or butane tanks, med-
ications, sharps, syringes, or ra-
dioactive material.
For further information, email 
watkinsa@co.yamhill.or.us or 
call 503-434-7516.

Gosh, there's no time like the 
present when it comes to shop-
ping local. I'm sure you've noticed 
the gas prices. They're growing 
faster than weeds - not spread-
ing, just growing!
It's definitely more prudent to 
buy local and save gas dollars. I 
know some of the prices in Mc-
Minnville, Salem, or wherever 
are a bit cheaper than here, but 
by the time you figure in the cost 
of gasoline and wear and tear 
on the vehicle, you're not saving 
much, if anything. Maybe if you 
carpool to go shopping, it might 
help.
I'm not saying stop buying gas at 
the local stations; they need busi-
ness. They can't help how high 
the prices go. But they're in busi-
ness, too, so support them when 
you can.
I feel the local businesses do a 
fine job supplying all the goods 
we need for everyday living and 
comfort. In addition, they help 
support the local groups and kids' 
activities.
Shopping local and saving gas 
dollars and the wear and tear on 
you and your vehicle.
Shopping local is "What's Up in 
Willamina."



3 FREE SPECIAL CARDS
with this coupon

 Doors open 5:30pm • Bingo 6:30pm
125 N. Bridge Street Sheridan

EVERY FRIDAYEVERY FRIDAY

AMERICANAMERICAN
LEGIONLEGION

Willamina Office Hours:
Thursday Noon-6pm

421 Main •Willamina • (503) 876-3500
865 NE OR-99W Ste F

McMinnville, OR 97128 • (503) 472-4596

Sheridan City Council Fills Open   Council Seat; Covers Many Topics
Rose Hauck was appointed to fill 
the Council seat vacated by Rich 
Cox when 
he was
appointed 
mayor on 
May 2, 2022.
Rose's ap-
pointment 
will end on 
Dec. 31, 
2022, when 
Rich's term 
would have ended. At that time, 
Rose will have the option to run 
for a council seat in the Nov. 8 
election later this year.
The councilors had a difficult de-
cision to make when three qual-
ified citizens stepped forward to 
offer their services to the Coun-
cil.
City Manager Heidi Bell said, 
"These are three really great 
candidates that we were able to 
recruit in such a short time."
She reminded everyone, "We 
start the election process on 
June 1. Three council seats and 
the mayor's seat will be on the 
ballot in the upcoming election. 
So I whole-heartedly hope that 
the two who are not selected to-
night put themselves out there 
for the election process."
Cale Aaron George was nomi-
nated by Councilor Roxie Acuff, 
which Sandy Walker seconded. 
However, he received no other 
votes.
Councilor Lucy Hebert nominat-
ed Rose, pointing out that Rose 
has attended several Council 
meetings, served on the Budget 
Committee, and has recently 
participated with the Council 
and the community in working 
through the process of changing 
City ordinances to allow chick-
ens inside the Sheridan city lim-
its.
Lucy added, "They are all good 
contenders, but when you have 
to choose one, I look at Council 
involvement, community in-
volvement, City involvement. So 
that's what I'm basing my nomi-

nation on."
Councilor Jim Buckles, who sec-
onded the motion, commented, 
"All three are well-qualified. It's 
hard to make this decision."
Councilor Dennis McElroy, ad-
dressing the candidates, said, 
"You're all very qualified. I really 
hope all three of you apply for a 
position when they come up in a 
few months."
Jarred Sherwood was the third 
applicant.

----------
Mayor Rich Cox addressed cit-
izen and Council concerns re-
garding the dangerous prisoner 
who escaped from FCI on Apr. 
25 and the lack of a timely noti-
fication to the public. 
Rich said that he immediately 
began investigating the facts 
when he eventually learned of 
the escape.
He said he is eager to work with 
the City Council, FCI, and the 
Sheriff's Department to resolve 
this issue and find answers.
Rich and Heidi plan to attend an 
FCI board meeting on Jun. 8.

----------
Ernie Hebert talked about Mor-
gan Street and adjoining park 
sites during the first public com-
ment period.
He explained that Morgan Street 
runs into the river and, at one 
time, was used as a boat launch 
and a place for the fire depart-
ment to fill up their pumper 
trucks.
Sheridan's Parks and Recreation 
Committee determined a lack of 
access, parking, and a restroom 
as deficiencies at these park 
sites.
The pros of these park sites are 
that they provide riverfront ac-
cess and an oasis in the middle 
of town.
Ernie provided maps of the 
parks to the Council to illustrate 
how these three parks make up 
a riverfront park system.
Ernie explained that the Parks 
and Recreation Development 
Plan is a 20-year plan that is ten 
years old. The capital improve-
ment plan was a five-year plan 
that expired a few years ago.

------Public Works Director Kie Cot-

Dorie Vikery Ed. D,
Superintendent

Sheridan School District
School District Office: 971-261-6959

Sheridan High School: 971-261-6970
Faulconer Chapman School: 971-261-6960

A Message from the
Sheridan Superintendent

Sheridan Families,
It is that time of year when we recognize our graduating se-
niors, the Sheridan High School Class of 2022. One word comes 
to mind for this group of individuals: Perseverance.
The Class of 2022 had high school interrupted at the end of 
their sophomore year, spent the majority of their junior year 
online and re-entered the high school experience as seniors. 
Many students were credit deficient coming from the 2020-
2021 school year, and the seniors worked hard to take addi-
tional courses online in order to complete the credits neces-
sary to earn the Oregon Diploma. They have supported each 
other through many challenging circumstances, learned and 
grown together, establishing lasting friendships. And because 
they made the decision to persevere, we will celebrate with 
them at our SHS Graduation June 11, 2:00 PM, at the high 
school stadium.
Our seniors were also recognized at the SHS Senior Awards 
Night. For the first time since spring 2019, Sheridan High 
School hosted this special event with families, staff and com-
munity members attending. Students were recognized for 
their achievements in content areas, along with many scholar-
ship awards ranging from $500 - $3,000. Additionally, Sheridan 
High School recognizes and congratulates Salutatorian Luke 
Vollman and Valedictorian Maria Esmeralda Henriquez Lara.
I would also like to acknowledge those who supported the 
Class of 2022 over the years. Our staff, coaches, parents and 
extended families have taught, guided, and encouraged the 
Class of 2022 to complete their education journey by attaining 
the Oregon Diploma. A job well done!
To the SHS Class of 2022, as one journey ends, the next un-
folds. Your ability to persevere will serve you well in the com-
ing years. And remember, once a Spartan, always a Spartan!
Congratulations!

Sheridan Family
Chiropractic

639 W. Main Street
Sheridan

503-843-3888

Help minimize migraine symptoms
Rotary's next FREE outdoor walk-in movie

on the big screen:
SPIDER-MAN

Saturday • June 18 • Sheridan High School



AJAX
BALLOONS
BEEF JERKY
BEER
BEER PONG KITS
BLEACH
BOYD’S COFFEE
CANDY
CASHEWS
CHIPS

DETERGENT
DUCT TAPE
EAR PLUGS
FOUNTAIN SODA
HEAVY DUTY GLOVES
HONEY BUNS
HOT DELI CASE
ICE CREAM
MILK
MOTOR OIL

MUFFINS
PAIN RELIEVER
PAPER PLATES
PAPER TOWELS
PNUTTLES
PENCILS
PHONE CHARGERS
SMALL TOYS
SPONGES
SUNGLASSES

BEST STOP MARKET
313 NE Main St, Willamina

Prices effective June 1 - 7, 2022Prices effective June 1 - 7, 2022
112 NW Main • Willamina112 NW Main • Willamina

(503) 876-9082(503) 876-9082
Sheridan • 135 S Bridge StreetSheridan • 135 S Bridge Street

(503) 843-3374(503) 843-3374

WILLAMINAWILLAMINABLACKBERRIES
or BLUEBERRIES

     2/$6

SHERIDANSHERIDAN

LARGE TOMATOES
$149

LB6 oz. pkg.

CHEETOS
OR FRITOS

2/$7

Sheridan City Council Fills Open   Council Seat; Covers Many Topics
tam gave a recap of Sheridan's 
extremely successful town 
clean-up effort last month. He 
said City staff is working on ways 
to improve logistics for the next 
clean-up event.
Councilor Jim Buckles said, 
"Without a doubt, the huge 
success of the clean-up was be-
cause of Public Works."
Kie noted, "There was quite a bit 
of work that went into that, that 
no one got to see. A lot of that 
was the curbside work; that was 
a messy job. But, the crew pow-
ered through and got it done."
Public works are also working 
with FCI and Yamhill County Cor-
rections to re-establish inmate 
worker programs as an afford-
able way to get more communi-
ty projects completed. The may-
or and city manager will further 
discuss this topic at the June 8 
FCI meeting.
Inmate programs administered 
by the State of Oregon are no 
longer an affordable option for 
small cities like Sheridan, Kie ex-
plained. -----
Library Director Gwen Gorham 
said she is working with Energy 
Trust of Oregon to upgrade the 
library's lighting to LED at no 
cost to the City. The library qual-
ified for this grant because it has 
fewer than 20 employees, and 
it is smaller than 5,000 square 
feet.
Gwen also said Terry Crisman 
would paint the library and re-
stripe the parking lot by the end 
of the month. As it is now, she 
said it's almost impossible to 
see that handicap parking exists. 
She told the Council that Ter-
ry would make some repairs to 
boards and siding before paint-
ing the building.
Replacement of the long-ne-
glected library roof is also in the 
plans, with one roofing compa-
ny reporting that he could stick 
his finger through the wood.
Gwen also said patronage had 
increased significantly since the 
library began being open on Sat-

urdays and Sundays, saying they 
could use more staffing on the 
weekends. -----
The city manager announced 
the resignation of a part-time 
City staff member effective June 
30. Heidi is looking into hiring 
a full-time staff member, which 
she said could be the key to 
keeping City offices open to the 
public during the lunch hour.

-----
Heidi said she and City Attorney 
Nicholas Peasley are working on 
city ordinances related to home-
lessness and camping.
The attorney said a campsite has 
been set up adjacent to Morgan 
Street right next to the sign that 
says "no camping." He said they 
are working on the legal re-
sponse from the City to address 
that issue. Sheridan Ordinances 
prohibit camping in City parks 
and will discuss enforcement 
options with the Sheriff's office.
Heidi suggested further discus-
sion regarding Sheridan's camp-
ing ordinances at the Council's 
upcoming workshop.

 Recycled Arts and
Sustainability Fair
This weekend, the public is wel-
come to enjoy two days of shop-
ping and fun at the McMinnville 
Recycled Arts and Sustainability 
Fair. The fair will be open from 
10 a.m.-7 p.m. on Saturday and 
10 a.m.-4 p.m. on Sunday, June 4 
and 5, at the Yamhill County Fair-
grounds, 2070 Lafayette Avenue 
in McMinnville.
More than 40 artists and vendors 
will offer unique and sustainable 
products such as art, clothing, 
jewelry, and home items. In ad-
dition, food trucks will be on site.
Saturday events will feature 
Compostapalooza (learn how to 
make rich compost), a farm pet-
ting zoo, and casting a vote for 
your favorite family art project.
Sunday will feature "Edible Land-
scapes of Yamhill County" and 
"Caesar the No Drama Llama."



Adventure awaits you atAdventure awaits you at
Sheridan Public LibrarySheridan Public Library

Hours: 
Monday -Thursday 10am-6pm

Friday - Closed
Saturday & Sunday 10am-1pm, 2pm-6pm 

(Closed for lunch 1pm-2pm)
Kid’s Crafts on Saturdays

11:30am-12:30pm and 2:30-3:30pm
Puzzles, board games, video games and toys.

Hot-Spots available.

142 NW Yamhill Street • Sheridan, OR 97378

Come in and Explore the PossibilitiesCome in and Explore the Possibilities

Kelli's Kuts
All Haircuts

or Waxing
Only $10

Walk-ins only
144 E. Main • Sheridan

(Next to Main Street
Books Revisited)

503-330-2149

New Location: 144 E. Main

HOURS
Tues. - Fri.

10am - 5pm
Saturday

9am - 1pm
CLOSED

Sun. & Mon.

Bolt Program to Help
College Bound Students
Chemeketa’s Bolt program is 
back. Bolt first launched in spring 
2020 to engage high school se-
niors who graduated early due 
to the pandemic. The program 
is back for the summer term this 
year and will support 2022 high 
school graduates and upcom-
ing seniors in Chemeketa’s ser-
vice district. In addition, home 
schooled students who are 2022 
graduates or upcoming seniors 
are also eligible to participate.
The Bolt Summer Program class-
es will be five-week courses 
scheduled from June 21 through 
July 23. Classes will be offered in 
various forms, from in-person on 
the Salem campus, to online and 
remote.
High school students interested 
in this free summer opportunity 
can visit: https://www.chemeke-
ta.edu/programs-classes/high-
school-programs/college-cred-
it-now/ and complete a student 
participation form.
For more information, call 
Chemeketa’s College Credit Now 
office at 503-399-5239 or email 
collegecreditnow@chemeketa.
edu.
The program has space for 450 
students.

Wine and Music
Series to Begin June 8
The year's Wine Wednesday 
Summer Music Series will be of-
fered from 6-8 p.m. on Wednes-
days from June 8- Sept. 14 at 
Youngberg Hill, 10660 SW Young-
berg Hill Road in McMinnville.
Petra Bolton will perform June 8.
The event is complimentary; food 
and wine will be available for pur-
chase. The Wandering Vine food 
truck be on-site. Outside food will 
be allowed; outside alcohol will 
not be permitted.
Well-supervised children and 
dogs on leashes are welcome. 
Reservations are not required.
To check on inclement weather 
cancellations, call 971-901-2177.

Photo April 26, 2022 - Shortly after purchasePhoto November 2021 - First posted for sale

Photo May 25, 2022 - old awning coming down Photo May 31, 2022

Riverside Cafe • 128 S. Bridge Street • Sheridan



ESTATE

PORCH
SALE

FLEA
MARKET

GARAGE SALEGARAGE SALE
Permits RequiredPermits Required

The
Permits

Are
FREE!

Permits are required for garage, yard, basement, 
porch, estate, moving sales and flea markets or any 
other sale of tangible personal property.
It’s Easy! Permit applications are available online 
at www.cityofsheridanor.com. Once the applica-
tion is submitted, we will generate the permit and 
email it to the applicant. The permit can be printed 
and posted at the location or kept available on the 
applicant’s mobile or electronic device. Please call 
City Hall if you are having problems with the per-
mit application.

City of SheridanCity of Sheridan
120 SW Mill Street • 503-843-2347 • Fax 503-843-3661

www.cityofsheridanor.com

Signs:
• NO signs allowed on any public right-of-way.
• NO signs allowed on utility poles, street signs
or traffic control signs.
• Two signs (No larger than 6 sq. ft. each) permitted 
on property where sale is held.
• Four signs (No larger than 4 sq. ft. each) permitted 
on property other than where sale is to be held,
provided that the sale property is not on a major
thoroughfare (Hwy 18B). Written permission must be 
obtained from property owners where signs are placed.
• ALL SIGNS must be removed once the sale ends.

General Regulations:
• Four Sales allowed per calendar year; each sale 
may be three consecutive days with hours between 
8 a.m. and 7 p.m.
• Items for sale may not be displayed on any City 
of Sheridan right-of-way and may not block emer-
gency personnel access.
• All items not sold must be removed right away.
• Sold items must be removed within 24 hours.

Permits will only be issued between the hours of 
8:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. Monday through Thursday 
and between 8:30 a.m. and  2:30 p.m. on Fridays. 

Bill Treadway Jr. presents the 2022  
Sheridan High School Alumni Ed-
ucator Hero Scholarship to Gavin 
Anderson. (Photo provided by 
Amber Ingram Deibel)

Senior Gavin Anderson
Receives Scholarship in
Memory of Bill Treadway 
Gavin Anderson, a 2022 Sher-
idan High School graduate, re-
ceived the Educator Hero Schol-
arship to honor the memory of 
William Treadway at the senior 
awards night award ceremony 
held at SHS last Wednesday.
Bill Treadway Jr., a 1970 SHS 
graduate of Baker City, present-
ed the award.
Gavin has enrolled in Linfield 
University College of Education 
in McMinnville.
Gavin’s parents are Angie (Sam-
ples) and Steve Anderson, Sher-
idan residents who graduated 
from Sheridan High School.
The $3,000 alumni scholarship 
started in 2014; this year, it hon-
ors longtime educator William 
Treadway, a Sheridan High sci-
ence teacher, class advisor, and 
photography club advisor from 
1960-to 1984.
The annual scholarship pro-
vides financial assistance for 
Spartan grads pursuing voca-
tional training or college edu-
cation. For further information 
about the Sheridan High School 
Alumni Scholarship, go to www.
shs-alumni-scholarships.org, call 
or text Ed Brandt at 503-917-
1326, or email edgarbrandt@q.
com.

Mobile Mammography
Van in Sheridan July 27
OHSU Hillsboro Medical Cen-
ter’s mobile mammography van 
will be in Sheridan from 9:30 
a.m. until 3 p.m on July 27 at Ad-
ventist Health Clinic in Sheridan. 
Mammography services, both 
2D and 3D imaging, will be of-
fered. For an appointment con-
tact the  Adventist Health Medi-
cal Office, at 222 SE Jefferson in 
Sheridan or call 503-843-1535.
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Answer: YES– but not curbside 

Places to recycle at: 

• Waste Management Transfer Station–  
Newberg 

• Yamhill County Household Hazardous 
Waste Events  

• Batteries Plus Bulbs, Salem & Tigard 

• Call2Recycle mail in program  

Batteries can contain metals such as: mercury, 
lead, cadmium, nickel, & silver that are             

recyclable. When thrown away in the garbage, 
they can overheat, explode or even start a fire. 

Follow safety guidelines for prepping batteries 
for recycling.  Try to avoid disposable batteries 

and purchase rechargeable ones instead. 
 

Yamhill County Solid Waste will be 
doing a monthly Recycle or Not article. 
Submit suggestions or ask questions at 

watkinsa@co.yamhill.or.us                  
or call 503-434-7516 

Rethink, Refuse, Reduce, Reuse, then 
Recycle!  

Alkaline batteries 
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Oregon Business Management Group Gives
Updates on Heider and Huntley Buildings
Michael Colvalt and Rich Lorimor 
attended last Wednesday's joint 
Chamber of Commerce and Ro-
tary Club meeting at the Monroe 
Event Center.
Michael and Rich operate Oregon 
Business Management, the com-
pany that owns the Heider and 
Huntley buildings in downtown 
Sheridan. Both buildings have 
been undergoing massive reha-
bilitation and renovations for the 
past few years.
At this joint meeting, Tkeisha 
Wydro, Sheridan Revitaliza-
tion Movement, announced a 
$200,000 Oregon Main Street 
grant awarded to assist with the 
rehabilitation of the Heider build-
ing.
The announcement resulted in 
thunderous applause from all in 
attendance. Tkeisha thanked City 
Manager Heidi Bell for her time 
and support in preparing the 
grant application.
She also thanked Rich and Mi-
chael for investing in the commu-
nity.
In addition, she thanked all who 
wrote letters in support of the 
grant. She added, "There were 
so many letters from commu-
nity members. I'm fairly certain 
that is part of why the grant 
went through for the maximum 
amount." 
The city manager thanked Tkeis-
ha, saying, "You guys should know 
how much work Tkeisha did for 
this grant. She did an enormous 
amount of work."
Michael thanked Tkeisha and the 
community. Rich added his ap-
preciation, especially to Tkeisha 
and Heidi, for their efforts on the 
grant application.
Rich acknowledged that the com-
munity might not be happy with 
him because of the lack of prog-
ress on both buildings.
But, he said, "We are happy to an-
nounce that we are moving for-
ward on both projects. We expect 
to complete the Huntley building 
by the end of the year. We are ac-
tually on a faster track than that, 
but we're not going to commit 
to anything sooner with supply 
chain issues. We expect to com-
plete the Heider building around 
this time next year."
"It's been a very expensive proj-
ect. I believe we are at a $2.4 mil-
lion budget line," said Michael, 
"So this $200,000 grant is going to 
go a long way, almost ten percent 
of the overall budget."
"From the bottom of our hearts, 
thank you for everything you did. 
We think the whole community 
will really enjoy these buildings 

when they are completed. We're 
really excited."
The city manager told Michael 
and Rich that Chamber and Ro-
tary are really great groups to 
communicate with when they're 
ready to start recruiting for busi-
ness tenants and to explain how 
the process will be handled.
Michael responded, "The Hunt-
ley will be finished first. It will be 
a family restaurant. It won't be 
just a small "mom and pop" cafe. 
It will include a bar within the 
building, but not like the other 
local bars. Our goal is breakfast, 
lunch, and dinner - not on a high-
class scale, but not diner-style. 
It's going to be a little bit nicer. 
We hope to offer good quality 
homemade food, 'warm your bel-
ly, warm your soul' kind of stuff. 
We will be looking for kitchen 
management, front office man-
agement, bar staff, waiters, and 
servers. Rich will be heading up 
this effort. He will be the one in 
tune with the business side as we 
work through the construction 
aspects."
Michael added, "When it comes 
to the Heider building, there's 
a little bit up in the air as far as 
whether we will operate it our-
selves. But, there will be four 
commercial spaces on the low-
er level, as always. Those will be 
available to the public for lease. 
We will also complete eight 
apartments on the second floor 
to offer additional housing to the 
community. We will build both 
one- and two-bedroom apart-
ments. The commercial spaces 
are not dedicated to any one 
source yet."
Michael said they had not 
reached a point of advertising to 
lease these spaces out yet but are 
hopeful they will be ready for this 
around the beginning of the year.
Michael reminded the group 
about all of the hoops they've 
had to jump through at every 
project stage. "The Heider build-
ing sits almost two feet below the 
flood plain, and because of that, 
we are limited in how quickly we 
can move in certain aspects. We 
have to keep FEMA at bay as we 
work through the project. The 
community may see a lot of work 
happen and then a bit of a resting 
period. That, unfortunately, is the 
way things have to be done."
The Sheridan restaurant will have 
its own general manager. How-
ever, at a higher level, their goal 
as a company is to have various 
restaurants across the state, all 
operating under a parent compa-
ny called "Good Eats, inc."



Sponsored by WEST VALLEY FUNERAL HOME
108 NW Lincoln St. • Sheridan • 503-843-2525

westvalleyfuneral.com • office@westvalleyfuneral.com

266 SE Washington Street •  Willamina
(503) 929-4037 • westvalleycommunitycampus.org

Meditation, Zumba, Tai Chi Classes
WEST VALLEY COMMUNITY CAMPUS

MINDFUL MEDITATION CLASSES
LOCATION: WVCC, Room 11
DATES: First and third Sunday
of each month
TIME:  5-7 p.m.
FREE DROP-IN CLASSES
Reduce anxiety, 
tension, boost produc-
tivity, increase cogni-
tion,memory, attention 
and so much more.  

TAI CHI: MOVING FOR
BETTER BALANCE
LOCATION: WVCC
DATES: Tuesdays & Thursdays
TIME:  10-11 a.m. and
11:15 a.m. -12:15 p.m. 
FREE 12-WEEK CLASSES
REGISTRATION REQUIRED
Sponsored by NWSDS
INSTRUCTOR:
Traci Johnston, 833-673-9355
All OHA Covid
guidelines observed

ZUMBA CLASS:
WVCC Auditorium

Instructor:  Cindy Houk
Time:  Tuesday/Thursday

5:30-6:30 PM

INSTRUCTOR:
Marci Vertner, 503-508-4799   

BASIC UKULELE PRACTICE
Open to all interested folks age 12 and older.

Practices will  be held in the West Valley
Community Campus Band  Room.
Call WVCC, days, 503-929-4037,

leave message with contact information.

Katina Mayrose
Financial Advisor
1018 NE Third St, Ste B
McMinnville, OR 97128

503-474-3180
www.edwardjones.com

Complimentary Consultation

RING PROPERTY
MAINTENANCE
Youvani Ring
Owner/Operator

P.O. Box 74
Sheridan, OR 97378

(503) 857-2630
Email: youvaniring@yahoo.com

WIN A TRAEGER PRO 780

Proceeds will benefit the
WHS Auto-Tech Pomona trip.

Tickets: $5 each
(Total of 500 to be sold.)

Tickets available at
Skyberg Hardware

in Willamina.
Drawing to be held

at the
4th of July Car Show

By Tkeisha Wydro
Sheridan Revitalization
Movement president

Oregon Main Street Organization 
awarded the Sheridan Revitaliza-
tion Movement a $200,000 grant 
for the rehabilitation of the his-
toric Heider Building on Bridge 
Street. Located in the downtown 
core, the renovated Heider Build-
ing will house four commercial 
units at street level and eight 
residential apartments on the 
second floor.
The grant program was created 
during Oregon’s 2015 legislative 
session, and placed with the Or-
egon State Historic Preservation 
Office. The legislation established 
a permanent fund for the Oregon 
Main Street Revitalization Grant, 
and provided an initial infusion 
of funds from the sale of lottery 
bonds. The funds must be used 
to award grants to participating 
Oregon Main Street Network 
organizations to acquire, rehabil-
itate or construct buildings to fa-

information about Sheridan Re-
vitalization Movement, contact 
President Tkeisha Wydro: Revi-
talizeSheridan@gmail.com
 

Community members, along with property developers and city officials, gathered in front of the Heider building last Wednesday to cele-
brate the news of the $200,000 grant. Pictured, left to right, Sandy Walker, Kie Cottam, Brad Myer, City Manager Heidi Bell, Collin Gyenes, 
Andrea Nutt, Rich Lorimor, Marty Shaw, Kim Taylor, Michael Colvalt, Matt Huegli, Mayor Rich Cox, Jim Buckles, Ashton Sanders, Tkeisha 
Wydro,  Mike LeBoss, Lecia Myer, Zeek Linn, Kay Buckles, Staci Coker, Marianne Thomson, Sara Meyer, and Deputy Grady Walters.

Oregon Main Street Awards $200,000 Grant for Heider Building Rehabilitation
cilitate community revitalization. 
The program also requires that at 
least 50 percent of the funds go 
to rural communities as defined 
in the bill. 
Oregon Heritage, a division of 
Oregon Parks and Recreation 
Department, awarded 28 match-
ing grants worth $5 million to 
Oregon Main Street Network 
organizations across the state for 
building projects that encourage 
economic revitalization. Projects 
range from facade improvement 
to basic facilities and hous-
ing with awards ranging from 
$23,850-$200,000. 
Sheridan Revitalization Move-
ment members said they are 
pleased with what they hope is 
the first of many major grants to 
help revitalize Sheridan.

It plans to work with The Oregon 
Business Management Group, 
LLC (the project developers), to 
bring the Heider Building back 
as a key commercial location in 
downtown Sheridan.
About Sheridan Revitalization 
Movement: The group formed 
in 2016 with the idea of bring-
ing together like-minded citizens 
and businesses of Sheridan to 
revitalize the town, especial-
ly the downtown. It developed 
into a 501(c)(3) non-profit with 
a 5-member board. For more 

Kindergarten Celebration 
Set at Faulconer-Chapman
Faulconer-Chapman School will 
host a kindergarten celebration 
from 4-5:30 p.m. on Friday, June 
10, at the school, 332 SW Corn-
wall Street.
The open house style event is 
open to kindergarten students 
and their families.
Kids, teachers, families, and 
friends will have the opportu-
nity to have their photos taken. 
Certificates will be awarded.
For more information call 971-
261-6960.



 •••••••••• Business Directory ••••••••••
CH

AM
BE

R OF COMMERCE

SHERIDAN
Members and Potential Members Meet:

4th Wednesdays, Noon-1pm - Bring your lunch
Monroe Event Center

Email for further information:
SheridanChamberofCommerce@gmail.com

Website: www.sheridanchamberofcommerce.com

On the Yamhill River

YAMHILL COUNTY
CULTURAL COALITION

The Yamhill County Cultural Coalition
 is composing a comprehensive list
of all cultural resources and assets

in Yamhill County.
musical•culinary•dance•painters•historians

writers•animators•theater•jewelers•sculptors
photographers•pottery•poets•woodworking

All artists are asked to contact YCCC:
Website: yamhillcountyculture.org

PO Box 493, McMinnville OR 97128

Western Yamhill
Medical Center

James P. Molloy III, MD, FAAFP
 • Personalized Health Care
 • Pre-employment, DOT and Sports Physicals
 • Medical Massage Therapy

Appointments available Monday thru Friday
as well as some evenings and Saturdays

(503) 843-4071
149 NW First: Street • Willamina

WILLAMINA COASTAL HILLS

CHAMBER
OF COMMERCE

EID meets at 8 a.m. on the first
Wednesday of Every Month

Chamber meets at 8 a.m.
all other Wednesdays

503-876-4222 • PO Box 411 • Willamina 

Willamina Industrial space
available NOW:

6000sf steel frame insulated
warehouse space.

Existing paint booths, office space,
bathroom, three 14'x14' doors.

Adequate parking and
truck drive thru, M-1 zoning. 

Krissy Lookabill, Principal Broker
The Bella Casa Group 503-515-6152

G&M INSURANCE
AUTO • HOME • BUSINESS • LIFE

503-876-4222

P.O. Box 68
451 Main St.

Willamina

Dennis Ulrich
dennisulrich9@gmail.com

CURLS, CUTS and MORE
Call for an appointment

503-843-3737
Open Tuesday through Friday

Now offering manicures and pedicures
140 E. Main Street • Sheridan

Space available
Sheridan Peak Ventures

1360 West Main St. Sheridan
Outdoor and indoor storage

spaces with large doors
Security and easy access

971-241-0283

tDavison Auto Parts
Monday-Friday 8am-5:30pm

Saturday 8am-4pm
317 S. Bridge St. • Sheridan

503-843-2211

BRIDGE STREET
PHYSICAL THERAPY LLC

ROBERT THORNBURG PT
645 West Main Street

Sheridan, Oregon 97378
(503) 843-7617 • Fax (503) 843-7618

office@bridgestreetpt.com

PHILPHIL’’SS  FELLINGFELLING  LLCLLC
Timber Land ServicesTimber Land Services

Timber Cutting, Timber Cutting, 
Tree and View Tree and View EnhancementEnhancement

PHIL LYBARGERPHIL LYBARGER
503-866-8875503-866-8875

WillaminaWillamina

Karen Case
Tax Consultant • Enrolled Agent

421 Main St., Willamina 97396
(971) 237-1230

angelbookkeepingllc@gmail.com

Pinstripe Repair • Mobile Service
Car Waxing • Lawn Mowing

Headlight Restoration

Signs of

“SP KE”
PINSTRIPES-LETTERS
503-899-8537

Weekly Meetings:
Noon • Wednesdays • Monroe Center

Sheridan Rotary Club
P.O. Box 322 • Sheridan

Honey Dew Construction 
503-876-2575                    

For all those little “honey dews”
More than 35 years experience

Remodels • Additions
Sheds • Decks

Computer
Solutions

Quality Service
Delivered to Your Door

Matt Huegli
(971) 237-9837

Email: matt.huegli@comcast.net
Visit us online at:

http://www.mobilecomputersolutions.org

Repair
or NEW

Installations

Mr. Doorman
503-843-5302

Garage Doors
Repair

or NEW
Installations

Mr. Doorman
503-843-5302

Garage Doors
Repair

or NEW
Installations

Mr. Doorman
503-843-5302

Garage Doors
CCB#165821

The Hydration Station
941 W Main St., Sheridan, OR 97378

Hours: M-W-Th 3-7pm, Sat 10am-2pm
www.TheHydrationStation.net

FREE 30 Day Water Challenge

Sheridan Country Inn and MotelSheridan Country Inn and Motel
bOpen Year-Round b
  1330 W. Main • Sheridan

  (503) 843-3151

Green CrestGreen Crest
Memorial ParkMemorial Park
Email:Email:
office@greencrestoffice@greencrest
memorialpark.netmemorialpark.net
(503) 379-1969(503) 379-1969

GooGood d MorningMorning
Steam CleaningSteam Cleaning

971-718-7752971-718-7752

Carpet • Upholstery • Tile CleaningCarpet • Upholstery • Tile Cleaning
Pet Stain and Odor RemovaPet Stain and Odor Removall
Licensed and Insured • Guaranteed WorkLicensed and Insured • Guaranteed Work

FREEFREE
ESTIMATESESTIMATES

R&J PAINTING
503-879-2991
503-302-9833

Rob and Jodie Haller
Owners

CCB#219814

Call for a free
estimate.
• Interior
• Exterior
• New and Repaints
30+ Years Experience

Sheridan PharmacySheridan Pharmacy
Gifts Gifts •• Liquor  Liquor •• Variety Store Variety Store

Sheridan PharmacySheridan Pharmacy
Gifts Gifts •• Liquor  Liquor •• Variety Store Variety Store

Mon.-Sat.Mon.-Sat.
9am-6pm9am-6pm
103 E. Main St. Sheridan103 E. Main St. Sheridan
503503-843-2422-843-2422

Jessica Swiderski,Jessica Swiderski,
Store ManagerStore Manager
Bob Keehner, PharmacistBob Keehner, Pharmacist

greg@valleyhomerepairs.com
CCB#222842



SHERIDAN
UNITED

METHODIST
Sunday Morning

Service at 10:30am
234 N Bridge St., Sheridan

(503) 843-2776

OPEN HEARTS, OPEN MINDS, OPEN DOORS 
311 Schley St • Sheridan

503-843-4747 • sheridantlc.org

TRINITY LUTHERAN
Sunday School for all ages: 9:10am

Worship Service: 10:30am

Please Join Us...
Sheridan Church
of the Nazarene
917 S. Bridge Street
503-843-3262
Website: sheridannaz.org

Meeting Times:
Sunday Morning Worship-10 am

SS
cc
nn

EMMANUEL LUTHERANEMMANUEL LUTHERAN
315 S Main St • Willamina

Please leave message at
503-876-6844 to access Zoom worship.

Celebrating 6 years with a 

Book Lover’s

SALE
50% off

your purchase of
used books, audio
books and DVDs.

                                   (Trade/Credit may NOT be used with this special.)

Thurs-Sat, June 2-4 • 11 a.m.-6 p.m.
Come on in, grab a cookie or two, 
(oatmeal walnut chocolate chip) 

and browse for books.

Main Street Books Revisited
142 E Main, Sheridan • 971-901-1341

THANK YOU for supporting THIS small business.

It’s  a Magical  DayIt’s  a Magical  Day

The parade will begin at 1 p.m. from Faulconer-Chapman
proceed down South Bridge Street, cross over the bridge,

turn right on East Main, and end at Sheridan City Park.

Hometown Days Booths will be open from 8 a.m.-5 p.m.
Beer garden, live music and food

at West Valley Mercantile
Fishing Derby • Helicopter Rides • Bounce Houses

Motorcycle Show, Games & Poker Run 
Food Booths • Vendors • Biscuits & Gravy at American Legion

Calvary Chapel live music and food • Mike Markee Book Reading
All-class reunion, quilt show and bed turning at Sheridan Museum

Famous strawberry shortcake, funnel cakes,
snow cones and walking tacos by

Sheridan Methodist Church at First Federal.
Horseshoe and Basketball Tourney

at Sheridan City Park.

HOMETOWN DAYS
Saturday • June 18, 2022

The pouring rain did not dampen the spirits of the 54 bikes (some 
riding double) who turned out for Sweeny's sixth annual poker run 
last Saturday. The riders above rolled into Willamina around 11:30 
a.m. and warmed up at Dillon's before moving on to Fort Hill. Due 
to the weather, participation was far less than expected, and the 
bike show was postponed. The event, a fundraiser for veterans, 
was still able to raise more than $3,000. The bikers would like to 
thank Yamhill County and Polk County sheriffs and Dallas and Mc-
Minnville police for their help with traffic control.



BINGO • THURSDAYS
Doors Open: 5:30pm
Bingo: 6:30pm
EVERY
THURSDAY

VFW
771 NE Main • Willamina

My Hauler with Claw
503-662-2267

Unnamed #54891: one-year-old, 
43-pound intact male Pitbull. This 
guy is extremely outgoing, has 
lots of energy and needs some 
training. He can be pretty jumpy 
but loves people and is very treat 
motivated. Does great with other 
dogs and loves playing.

Aphrodite: 4.5 year-old 53-pound 
spayed female Pitbull. This girl 
is super sweet. She is wonderful 
around people and likes to play. 
Aphrodite is also well behaved 
and knows some commands. 
Very gentle girl. We would like 
to place this girl outside of our 
county. Aphrodite has been at 
the shelter since March 3, 2022. 
Wonderful with other dogs!

Azalea #54371: one-year-old  
58-pound spayed female Cata-
houla. This girl is outstanding. 
She's very sweet, loves people 
and playing with other dogs. Lots 
of energy and prey drive. Treat 
motivated.

Akira #53327: 16-month-old  56 
pound spayed female Siberian 
Husky. This poor girl has been in 
and out of our shelter since Dec. 
2021. Akira is very sweet but has 
no training and needs someone 
who can work with her on obe-
dience. She is social with other 
dogs and has lots of energy but 
can settle down as well. Akira 
did have an incident where she 
bit her owner when being repri-
manded in an inappropriate way, 
we consider this bit to be pro-
voked. 

Adonis #48258: three-year-old 
93-pound neutered male Pitbull. 
Adonis is a huge love. This guy is 
everything someone could pos-
sibly want in a dog. He listens, 
is obedient and outgoing. We 
would like to place this guy out-
side of our county. Adonis has 
been at the shelter since March 
3, 2022. Great with other dogs.

Unnamed #54895: one-year-old 
52-pound intact female Pitbull.  
This girl is very sweet and has 
a gentle nature about her. She 
seems very calm and is in tune 
with her surroundings. Unfor-
tunately, it appears she’s  had 
some rough days as she has scars 
around her muzzle/face and 
around her vulva. Thank good-
ness, it doesn’t seem like any of 
her past trauma has affected her 
long term. Does well with other 
dogs and will play.

One-year-old 64-pound spayed 
female Doberman. This sweet 
girl needs help with her social-
ization with other dogs. Lucy is 
unsure exactly what to do when 
around other dogs, although she 
has exhibited some normal play 
behavior also. She’s a bit timid 
and tends to be jumpy, but over-
all, she’s a nice girl.

Sheba #54856: nine-year-old  
102-pound spayed female Ger-
man Shepherd. She’s very sweet, 
gentle, relaxed, and easy to han-
dle. She has a deformity with her 
left eye, either a birth defect or 
healed old injury. She is blind 
in that eye. She gets along with 
other dogs as long as they aren’t 
up in her face and much prefers 
dogs her own age or speed.

Information provided by Mar-
ion County Dog Services Shel-
ter Tech and Rescue Relations 
Representative Brian Smith. 
For more information call Brian 
at the Salem shelter, 503-588-
5233.
For more information regarding 
appointment, hours, etc., visit: 
https://www.co.marion.or.us/
CS/DogServices

Hopeful Shelter Dogs are Waiting to be Discovered and Adopted



CROSSWORD PUZZLE

Memories:
Souvenirs our hearts collect

throughout the years.
Contributed by a

Bulletin Board Guest Writer 
My girlfriend and I decided we 
would leave Salem and go in 
the middle of the night so we 
couldn't be talked out of it. 
We went to her grandmother's 
house in Monroe, Wash., where 
we could stay until we got jobs. 
We went to the Everett Phone 
Company. She was in one inter-
view room, and I was in another. 
I heard them ask her if she liked 
numbers, and she said no. Well, I 
thought, there goes her job. She 
was tall; I'm short. I was too short 
to reach the switchboard to con-
nect calls. 
So I went to the Bon Marche and 
was hired. I was on the job for 
about a week when I saw the guy 
I was seeing in Salem standing in 
front of me.
I asked him how he found me.
He answered, "Well, I got help. 
Remember, you have a cousin 
in Salem who is a policeman. I 
found him, and he went with me 
to your great aunt's; she wasn't 
much help, so we went to Meier 
and Frank."
Lord only knows what they told 
them since you usually can't give 
any information. Having a cop 
with him probably did the trick. I 
never found out if I was a fugitive 
or not. 
He told me that I was going to 
quit right then. I told him no, I 
wouldn't leave to go home. 
Weeks later, I came down with 
pneumonia. My friend's aunt 
brought me food and drinks, but 
she couldn't keep that up. 
So, I was back in Monroe when 
he returned to the Bon. They told 
him I was out with pneumonia. I 
was so sick when he showed up; 
he packed me up and took me 
to a friend's home in Salem. He 
brought me my car and apart-
ment things. 
I was back in Salem, but not for 
long. My license for hairstyling 
was on its way, and I was off to a 
resort at the beach.

Boss: Why are you only sick on 
weekdays?
Me: It must be my weekend 
immune system.
Cheerful cowboys make Jolly 
Ranchers.

If a cow doesn't produce milk, is 
it a milk dud or an udder failure?

I'd grow my own food but I can't 
find bacon seeds.

I put my grandma on speed dial. 
I call it "Instagram."

Hometown Days  • June 18

Willamina’s Hallee Hughes and 
Sheridan’s Randy Gibson were 
named to the All-Mid-Valley 
Track and Field Team on Mon-
day by the Statesman Journal. 
Hughes was the class 3A discus 
and javelin champion and came 
in third in the shot put at the 
state meet. At the district lev-
el, she placed first in the discus 
and the shot put and came in 
third in the 4x100 relay. 
Gibson was the state 2A cham-
pion in the high jump and 
placed seventh in the 100-me-

4th of July Car Show:
Cars, Music and Food
The Fourth of July Car Show in 
Willamina will be put on by the 
old-fashioned Fourth of July 
Committee. In addition to cars 
and trucks, the show will feature 
music, food, and a 50/50 raffle.
Gates will open at 8 a.m., and 
registration will be open from 9 
a.m. until noon. Awards will be 
presented at 3 p.m.
The cost is $15 for those who 
preregister by June 4; or $20 at 
the gate. For further information, 
call 503-930-2650.

Sheridan Public Library 
Now Open Weekends
The Sheridan Library, located at 
142 NW Yamhill Street, is now 
open Saturday through Thursday 
from 10 a.m.-6 p.m. (Closed from 
1-2 p.m. on Saturday and Sun-
day.) The Library will close on Fri-
days. Call 503-843-3420 for more 
information.

Hughes, Gibson Named All Mid-Valley 
ter run. At district, he led in 
the high jump, took third place 
in the 4x100 relay, and placed 
seventh in the 100 meters. 



16 oz

Rockstar
2/$320

Biscuits & Gravy served 6 -10:30 a.m.

New!
CHICKEN

BOWL
Grilled Chicken

Mashed Potatoes
& Gravy
$5.99

2% Gallon

Alpenrose
Milk

$199

•••• SMOKE SHOP ••••
836 E. Main Street • Sheridan • 503-843-4130

Hours: Sat 7am-10pm; Sun 7am-9pm; Mon-Thur 6am-9pm; Fri 6am-10pm

Food
Stamps
(EBT)
Accepted

ATM
Machine

Inside
Store

FOUNTAIN
SODAS

32 oz 99¢
44 oz $1.29

Sheridan Delphian School students pose with the medals they won at this year's state track and field 
competition held May 19 and 20 at Hayward Field in Eugene.

Summer Art Conspiracy Program Spaces Filling Quickly
Registration forms for Art Con-
spiracy's Summer Arts Program 
are rolling in; some classes are 
full or nearly full. 
The program is scheduled Mon-
day through Thursday, June 20-
30, at Willamina High School 
Classed will meet Monday 
through Thursday both weeks, 
with a final presentation on the 
evening of July 1. 
The Summer Arts Program is 
open to students ages 9 through 

high school who live in Grand 
Ronde, Willamina, Sheridan, Am-
ity, and greater Yamhill and Polk 
counties. 
Morning classes will include 
taper mache, printmaking, col-
lage, musical theater, and felting; 
Shakespeare, ceramics, watercol-
or, and adventures in music will 
be offered in the afternoon. 
A free lunch program and bus 
transportation from Amity and 
Sheridan will be available.

The cost is $200 for a full day 
schedules, and $100 for half 
days. A $50 non-refundable de-
posit fee is due with registration, 
with the balance due on June 20. 
In addition, a $35 late fee will be 
charged for registrations made 
after the extended deadline of 
June 3. 
Financial aid is available. Howev-
er, applicants will be asked to pay 
a materials fee of $25. 
For more information and online 
registration: www.artconspira-
cywestvalley.org. Brochures and 
registration packets are available 
at local schools and libraries.
 

NEW LISTING

Desirable single level 1400sf 3 
BD, 2 BA home in NW Sheridan 
neighborhood. Functional house 
plan with arch doorways & gas 
fireplace in the living room, tile 
entryway, eating island & pantry 
in the kitchen that opens to the 
dining room. Large master suite 
has private bath and walk in clos-
et. Covered front porch to enjoy 
the mountain views and fenced 
backyard has covered patio with 
gas hook up. Inside laundry room, 
newer gas forced air furnace, fin-
ished 2 car garage with man door 
to the side yard. 

Affordable housing! 1288sf home in 
the small town of Willamina. 2 bed-
rooms, (potential for 3+), 1 bath, 
county says 244sf attic space, living 
room has window seating, huge 
family room with pellet stove, laun-
dry & storage areas, slider to the 
back deck, 2 car carport with extra 
parking and storage room, garden 
shed and room for an RV parking. 
New carpet in the living room, bed-
rooms & office area. Huge newly re-
modeled bathroom, great back yard 
with partial fencing and a beautiful 
territorial view. $299,900.

NEW LISTINGS WANTEDNEW LISTINGS WANTED

Kim Greene 
Realtor/Principal 
Broker
Cell 503-434-0472

Office 503-843-1300
430 S. Bridge Street
Sheridan, OR  97378
greenekim@msn.com

Licensed in the State of Oregon

NEW LISTING



Phil Sheridan Days Rodeo • Circa 1950

Casper Gunderson on “Coke High”

Cecil Bedford on “Top Rail” Ray  Beam on “17”

George Low on “Second Fiddle”



LOOKING FOR A
LIFELONG LOCAL REALTOR

WITH IN-DEPTH INFORMATION 
YOU CAN TRUST?
Call Lucy Hebert

Owner, Principal Broker

West Valley Realty
503-843-5031 or 503-434-1922

249 S. Bridge • Sheridan
RV and Self-StorageRV and Self-Storage

Open 7 days a week
24-hour surveillance

1231 W. Main St., Sheridan
503-435-9322

JOIN OUR TEAM
Applications available online:
www.hamptonlumber.com

Check for openings and
apply online.

HAMPTON LUMBER
Willamina Division

Tear Off and New Construction Roofing
Chris EhryChris Ehry

Sheridan, Oregon
503-843-2965

myconstructionroofing.com
Bonded and Insured  •   CCB# 105428

Since 1994

•••• Meet Corky ••••

He tries to  hide inside
every issue of

The Bulletin Board.

The Bulletin Board's
Ad deadline is Friday

for the
following week's paper.

 

Included with all memberships:
-Free virtual coaching 
-Free 1:1 customized workout and instruction
-Access to fitness app that includes:
     Workout and nutrition tracking 
     Exercise library and goal tracking 
-Virtual classes
-Support and encouragement 
-1 free group class each month 
-Instructions on machines and equipment

South Bridge Street·Sheridan, OR · www.phiitwerx.com · info@226fit.com

Premium offerings also available:
-Personal training 
-Wellness programs: 
     Fat loss · gut health · corrective movement training
-Small group training (sport specific or outcome focused)
-Wellness programs for organizations and businesses
-Home gym set up 
-Equipment sales
-Lifestyle coaching 
-Personal development 
-Mindset training

Hosting is rewarding and exciting. There’s no 
‘typical’ host family - single, retired, 
empty-nester, anyone! Host just need to 
provide:

HOST AN EXCHANGE STUDENT!

Visit ayusa.org | 888.552.9872Make a difference

A safe home for 5-10 months
Private or shared bedroom
Three meals a day
Local transportation


